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Lost Submarine investigated and honored 
 

7th February 2020 - EYOS Expeditions has completed a highly successful expedition to the 
wreck of the French submarine S647 ‘La Minerve’ which sank in 1968 with all hands. The 
expedition’s purpose was to complete a forensic investigation of the wreck and to place a 
commemorative plaque on behalf of the families of the 52 crew who were lost at sea. 
 
EYOS Expedition Leader Rob McCallum said, “We are honored to be able to help bring 
some sense of closure to the families of those lost in this tragedy. With our partners Caladan 
Oceanic and Triton Submarines we are uniquely positioned to help illuminate and solve some 
of the mysteries of the deep and hope this investigation will help those seeking answers.” 
 
The expedition was undertaken with the family of those lost and in firm cooperation with the 
French Navy and the Department of Sub-Aquatic Archeology (DRASSM). Two dives were 
completed. The first dive was an investigative dive undertaken with Rear Admiral Jean Louis 
Barbier (Rtd) previously of the French Submarine fleet and an authority on the sinking of the 
‘La Minerve’. Explorer Victor Vescovo from Caladan Oceanic piloted both dives and placed 
the commemorative plaque at the site.  
 
“This has been one of the best experiences of my life. The dive gave me a comprehensive 
view of the wreck and will allow me to progress and come to a conclusion about the loss of 
‘La Minerve’ said Admiral Barbier. 
 
A second dive was undertaken with Mr. Herve Fauve, the son of the Captain of La Minerve. 
“This is a very big day for me… I cannot find words to reflect my intense emotion… an old 
and impossible dream has become a reality.” 
 
The submarine Minerve is located 30 miles off the coast of Toulon, France and lies at a depth 
of 2,300m. The wreck consists of three main parts and associated debris field spread over a 
300m area. The 58m ‘Daphne’ class attack submarine S647 was launched in 1961 and lost in 
1968. The submarine sank during heavy weather while maneuvering underwater on her 
snorkel. A snorkel is a device that provides air down to a submerged submarines engine. The 
cause of the accident has not yet been determined but the discovery of several key 
components during the recent expedition will greatly assist investigators. 
 
EYOS Expeditions’ Expedition Leader, Rob McCallum added “This has been a wonderful 
cooperative effort; with all parties unified to achieve a common mission. It was a very special 
moment when the son of La Minerve’s Captain placed a plaque at the wreck site. Translated, 
the plaque read ‘Sailors of the Minerve, we have been looking for you. We have never 
forgotten you. Your Families, your Brothers in Arms, Your Friends.” 
 



At the conclusion of the expedition the DSSV Pressure Drop came to a halt over the site and 
flowers were laid to honor those lost 52 years ago. 
 
The dives were undertaken by the DSV ‘Limiting Factor’ the world’s only full ocean depth 
submersible. Limiting Factor completed the Five Deeps Expedition in 2019 by successfully 
diving to the deepest point of each of the world’s oceans. The ‘Minerve Expedition’ is the 
start of the team’s 2020 dive programme which will continue to the deepest point in the 
Mediterranean, the Red Sea and to the deepest parts of the Pacific Ocean. 
 

-ENDS- 

Notes to Editors: 

About EYOS Expeditions LTD: EYOS Expeditions (www.eyos-expeditions.com) has been 
designing private superyacht expeditions since 2008 and the company’s co-founders have 
spent decades designing ground breaking itineraries. EYOS Expeditions holds several 
‘world firsts’ and they are a two-time Guinness Book of World Records holder for the furthest 
south that any vessel has ever reached in history. EYOS Expeditions is widely recognised 
as the world leader in superyacht expeditions and was invited as a design partner by Damen 
shipyards to develop the SeaXplorer expedition yacht. EYOS Expeditions co-founder Tim 
Soper was selected by Conde Nast Traveler as one of their Top Travel Specialists of 2017, 
2018 and 2019 and EYOS Expeditions co-founder Rob McCallum has spent an entire career 
working in the undersea world. He ran commercial expeditions to the RMS Titanic, to the 
battleship Bismarck and provided key logistical support to James Cameron’s ‘Deep 
Challenge’ record-breaking dive to 35,000 feet in 2012. 

In August 2019, EYOS Expeditions’ co-founder Rob McCallum, successfully completed the 
Five Deeps Expedition, after coordinating all aspects of the expedition to the five deepest 
points below the surface of the Earth’s oceans. The mission is now completed with 
successful dives to: Puerto Rico Trench (Atlantic Ocean 8,648 meters), South Sandwich 
Trench (Southern Ocean 8,428 meters), Java Trench (Indian Ocean 7,725 meters), Mariana 
Trench/Challenger Deep (Pacific Ocean 10,928 meters) and the final dive Malloy Deep 
(Arctic Ocean 5,669 meters). 


